An American city-girl living and teaching in the Austrian Alps

As the school year is suddenly coming to an end and summer is swiftly approaching, I find myself reluctantly packing up my suitcases in preparation to move back to the United States. What I’m finding more impossible than keeping my luggage under the 23 kg weight limit, is finding a way to sum up and reflect on my 10 months in Innsbruck. 
On the surface level, it is easy to see that I really enjoyed my time here and was able to have some amazing experiences – such as running the Vienna City Marathon, skydiving over the vineyards of Italy, attending a Eurocup match in Poland, skiing on a glacier in June, celebrating Karneval in Köln, dancing the waltz at a ball in the Hofburg Palace in Vienna, going to a real Austrian Trachtenfest (and buying my very own Dirndl!), and white water-rafting at the base of the Alps – just to name a few…. 
Although these experiences were indeed fun, exciting, and unforgettable, I have realized that it was the day-to-day encounters I’ve had as a teaching assistant at two Austrian schools that really shaped my year here. So while it will be impossible to squeeze a year’s worth of gratitude onto one piece of paper, I would like to take this chance to thank you all – teachers, staff, and students – for making this experience so great. 
So what has this Boston girl learned from you Austrians? You’ve taught me important lessons in all different shapes and sizes. You have shattered the stereotype that Americans have that all Austrians wear Lederhosen and skip through fields. You’ve also taught me how to lose my Boston accent, and my English has actually improved! And through talking with you and seeing your culture, I’m leaving here with a better balance between being proud of my country while also being aware of certain disadvantages that the American way of life contain. 
But overall, I’ve found the most significant lesson that I’ve learned all year was: certain things defy the language barrier. ... Like the look of confusion and disgust on every Austrian’s face when I mention my extreme love for peanut butter … the sigh of relief when the students were expecting an exam but then I walk into the room instead of their usual teacher… the blank stares when I try to explain the rules of baseball… the eye rolls from a class of students who don’t want to speak English at 8am… the roars of laughter when I ask if Austria has a good soccer team … the teachers’ looks of horror and the students’ looks of excitement when I explain the drinking culture in the U.S. … and the loud applause when I surprised the students with my perfect pronunciation of “Oachkatzlschwoaf” during the final weeks of school. 

Although I do not want to leave Austria yet, I can’t wait to show everyone back home the pictures of this fairytale ski-town that I spent 10 months in. Although the snow and mountains are definitely something to brag about, it was the people I encountered here that made it an unforgettable experience. While I cannot adequately express my gratitude, just know that I’ll be in Boston telling everyone how wonderful Austria is – making them jealous with tales about mountains, Christmas markets, and Käsepätzle. And I am also ready to be your tour-guide if you ever decide to make the trip across the big pond. ( To quote the wise Winnie-The-Pooh, “How lucky I am to have something that makes saying goodbye so hard.” 
Alles Liebe,

Lauren 
